
Conservation Commission      September 6,  2018  
Memorial Building       7:00 p.m. 
 
Note: These minutes are to be considered draft minutes until approved by the Conservation Commission. 
 
Members present: Bruce Allen, Daphne Klein, Tim Fraser, Pat Shaw-Allen (alternate). Also present: Emily 
Cleaveland. 
 
Bruce Allen opened the meeting at 7:05 p.m.    
 
Bruce asked Pat to step in as a voting member in order to have a quorum. 
 
Minutes: The minutes of 8/2/18 were approved as written. 
 
Town Lots: 

• Collins Park:  Tim reported that he has heard from a number of people in town who are interested in 
having a path that people could use to go from the town office building through Collins Park to Four 
Corners Road.  Daphne read out an email that Marla had forwarded from Don Hill saying that the 250th 
Committee has scheduled a meeting for Monday, 10/22 at 7 pm in the Meeting House to brainstorm 
ideas about resurrecting/improving Collins Park.  All are invited to attend. 

• Town beach: Dick Hendl had emailed the CC prior to the meeting to suggest that someone speak to 
Tamara who has been working on beach improvement.  Daphne volunteered to contact her. 

 
Outreach:   

• Daphne sent Marla a list of the four hikes the CC proposes to offer in 2019, with one hike for each 
season.  Marla will share the list with the 250th Committee. 

• Marla brought our suggestion that the “Forever Locked” moose display be brought to Springfield some 
time during 2019 to the 250th Committee. 
 

Communications :   
• Bruce emailed Jeremy to ask if he wished to continue as a CC member, and, since he didn’t respond, 

Bruce will ask the Selectmen to remove him from the CC. 
 
Other Business:   

• Emily Cleaveland expressed interest in becoming a member of the CC.  After some discussion about 
what was involved, Bruce made a motion, seconded by Tim, that the CC recommend to the Select Board 
that Emily be appointed to the CC.  The motion passed unanimously. 

• Bruce reminded everyone that the NHACC annual meeting is 11/3 in Pembroke. 
• Daphne suggested that we put a sign at the entrance to the Kinsley Lot loop trail to make it easier to 

find.  People are encouraged to bring their suggestions for a sign to the next meeting! 
 
Action Items:   

• Daphne will talk to Tamara about the town beach. 
• Bruce will email the SB about removing Jeremy as a member and recommend that Emily be appointed 

to the CC. 
• CC members should bring ideas for a Kinsley lot trail sign to the next meeting. 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:04 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Daphne Klein 
(in the absence of Marla Binzel) 


